IMMIGRATION BILL: SAMPLE LETTER TO COUNCILLORS
Dear Cllr xxx

I was really proud of my city when in March the Council passed a motion endorsing the principles of City of Sanctuary and promising to make Brighton and Hove "committed to building a culture of hospitality and welcome, especially for refugees seeking sanctuary from war and persecution."  Again in October I was pleased to see the Council pass a motion in support of Syrian refugees. 
As you will be aware, the Government is currently pushing through Parliament an Immigration Bill which will undermine our ability to create a welcome for those seeking sanctuary.  

It contains an unprecedented expansion of the powers of immigration officials to detain
individuals, to seize property, and to otherwise interfere with everyday activities, often
on the mere suspicion that someone involved is in the UK without authorisation.
While in the past the increasing harshness of enforcement measures has remained
hidden, taking place at the country’s borders or in isolated and targeted communities,
these measures are almost certain to impact upon the lives of all of us. Powers that
normally reside with the police and the courts because of the huge damage that can
be done if they are directed towards the innocent are to be handed over to a far
wider group of immigration officials, and in some cases, to private individuals or organizations.  

The Bill comprises measures which will encourage discrimination against minorities
whether British Citizens or migrants. It will encourage exploitation of migrant workers,
by removing all safeguards and protections from them, and will help to create an
underclass of people removed from the protection of the law. This can only increase
social ills, wage theft and abuse, and divide communities.

In particular 

· The right to rent policy encourages discrimination against tenants who look or sound foreign, as shown by research on the Midlands pilot scheme. See Guardian report of 6 August 2015. 

· The Bill removes asylum support from asylum seekers whose claims have been rejected. Unfortunately many of these families may be unable to leave the country for good reasons. These proposals will leave families and children homeless and with no means of support or ability to feed themselves or to earn money. It is completely unacceptable for any piece of legislation to act in a way as to make vulnerable children and their families destitute. 

· The withdrawal of support from families aims ostensibly at saving money. In practice, it is likely simply to shift costs to Councils, who may feel obliged to take children into care, splitting families. 
· Small businesses will be less able to deal with the additional burden of carrying out and recording frequent and complex immigration checks. 

You can find more information and detailed briefings on the Bill via the web sites of the Migrant Rights Network, Immigration Law Practitioners’ Network , and Joint Council for the Welfare of Immigrants .  
I hope that as a City of Sanctuary, Brighton and Hove Council will work together to generate an effective lobby to the House of Lords as the Bill approaches its next stage to combat this pernicious piece of legislation.  The members of the House of Lords who came to the Sanctuary in Parliament event on 1 December - and are therefore sympathetic to the plight of refugees and asylum seekers were:

Lord Alderice

Lord Roberts of Llandudno

Dafydd Wigley (Baron Wigley of Caernarfon)

Baroness  Hamwee

Baroness Janke

Baroness Miller of Chilthorne Domer

Margaret Prosser (Baroness Prosser)

Baroness Sheehan

Bishop of Sheffield Steven Croft
I await your response with interest.
Yours sincerely, 
